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Brothers: .

The summer is now upon us, and with summer comes the final days
of our annual appeal on behalf of the G.A.R. Memorial Fund. To the
many members, camps, deparimenls and friends of our Order who
have contributed over Ihe last 10 months, my sincere thanks. As you
know, your names and those of all contributors to the G.A.R. Memorial
Fund will be read al our National Encampment and become a part of the
permanent record of the National Organization.

Unfortunately, as ol June 10, we are still quite a way [rom meeling
our assigned quota of $2.000.00 for 1981. Accordingly, I am making a
special request 10 all members who have nol yel sent in their donations:
WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! The Grand Army of the Republic Memorial
Fund Appeal is NOT "jusl another fundraising project'’. Through the
proceeds of this fund, the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War are
better able to keep alive the memory of those brave men who slruggled
to preserve the Union in its hour of gravest peril. Two excellent ex-
amples of the civic-minded and patriotic work supported by this fund —
and they are but lwo of many — are the Annual Scholarship Program
for students in the field of American Hislory at Gettysburg Collcge, and
the Annual Ceremony al Lincoln's Tomb.

The members of our Order take justiliable pride in the valiant efforts
of our forebears to keep Lhis ‘'the land of the free'' whal beller way to
demonstrate that pride than by contribuling — in memory of an
ancestor or in vour own name — lo the G.A.R. Memorial Fund!

All contributions are tax-deduclible. and your donation in any
amounl will be gratefully received. However. if you wish to have your
donation permanently recorded in the proceedings of the 100th Annual
Encampment. it must be received NO LATER THAN TUESDAY,
AUGUST 4, 1981.

. SUVCW CLUB TIES

In the January. 1981 issue of THE BANNER we announced that for
the first time in many years, a club tie bearing the SUVCW emblem
would be available nationally. Due (o the financial consideralions in-
volved in placing an order {or even a minimum number of tes, it was
necessary {o delay manufacturing and shipment unlil a certain number

The Legislative Report

MEMORIAL DAY RESTORATION TO MAY 30 — Sen. Jennings
Randolph of W. Virginia has introduced S. 147 which would restore the
observance of Memorial Day 1o May 30, as well as return Washinglon's
Birthday and Columbus Day to their Iraditional calendar dates. A
similar bill has been introduced in the House of Representatives by Rep.
Nick Joe Rahall Il, also of W. Virginia. The Senale bill has been referred
to the Judiciary Commiltee of which Sen. Strom Thurmond of S.
Carolina is the chairman and Sen. Joseph Biden of Delaware is the rank-
ing minority member. In the House, the Subcommitiec on Census and
Population of which Rep. Roberl Garcia of New York is the chairman,
is the panel that must give first consideration 1o proposals relating to
holidays. Other members of that Subcommittee include Reps. Gus
Yatron of Pa., Mickey Leland of Texas, Mary Rose Oskar of Ohio, and
Peter A. Peyser of New York. all members of the majority parly.
Minority party members are Reps. James A. Couler of Calif.. Daniel B.
Crane ol Ill., and Wayne Grisham of Calif.

OBSERVANCE OF LINCOLN'S BIRTHDAY — Rep. Paul Findley of
IIL.. has introduced H.R. 78 which would designate the firsl Monday in
February as a legal holiday in honor of Abraham Lincoln's birth.

COMMEMORATION OF GEORGE WASHINGTON'S 250th BIRTH-
DAY — On May 19. the House of Representatives approved on a voice
vote H.R. 3133 which would authorize the minting of a 90%-silver com-
memorative half dollar in hanor of the 2501h anniversary of the birth of
George Washington in 1982. The measure now goes 1o the Senate where
approval is expecied. The Treasury Department has generally resisted
proposals to mint commemorative coins due to the expense involved.
But U.S. Treasurer Angela Buchanan said a coin honoring George
Washington warranted “*an exceplion to our policy."’

Respectfully submitted
THOMAS L.W. JOHNSON, Chairman

Report of The National Patriotic Instructor

of pre-paid orders had been received. Therefore, the shipment has ar-
rived later than originally anticipated. To those who ordered early, our
thanks for your interest and your patience.

The SUVCW CLUB TIES are available in two background colors,
NAVY and RED. Made by one of the nation's finest manufacturers,
these are ties you will be proud to wear or to give as holiday or birthday

ifts.

& Effective June 15, 1981, due to increased manufacturing costs and the
new postal rates, the price of the ties is $7.50 each. plus §1.00 additional
for postage and handling. REMEMBER, ALL PROCEEDS ON TIE
SALES BENEFIT THE 1981 G.A.R. MEMORIAL FUND. In order for
your tie purchase to be credited to the 1981 Appeal and processed
before the National Encampmenlt, it musl be received NOT LATER
THAN TUESDAY, AUGUST 4. 1981. Since this is our major [undrais-
ing projecl, your supporl will be greatly appreciated.

III. RECOGNITION OF CAMPS THAT HAVE CONTRIBUTED
SIGNIFICANTLY TO THE 1881 G.A.R. MEMORIAL FUND
APPEAL

During July Certificates of Merit will be sent to the Camps which
have been notable in their support of the 1981 G.A.R. Memorial Fund
Appeal, either through significant contributions as a Camp or in lerms
of the high percentage of Camp members who have contributed. (For
further details. please consull the January 1981 issue of THE BANNER ]

A complete roster of all these Honor Camps will appear in the Oc-
tober issue of THE BANNER.

Al this time. however. | wish particularly to recognize Ammi Hawks
Camp 3 of the Department of Wisconsin, and their Commander, Bro.
Darwin A. Price. As Camp Commander Bro. Price individually con-
tacted his members and encouraged them to support the 1981 Appeal of
the National Patriotic Instructor. As a result Camp 3 became the first
unit to qualify for this recognition, fulfillng the eligibilily requirements
early in 1981. To Brother Price and to all Camp Commanders who have
been so generous in promoling the patriolic work of our Order, my
sincere thanks.

Lastly, I wish to remind all members who are planning to send dona-
tions or payments for the SUVCW ties to make checks or money orders
payable 1o *'NATIONAL ORGANIZATION, S.U.V.C.W."" and to clear-
ly state the purpose of the payment on the face of the check (e.g..
“TIES", “"G.A.R. FUND'' All communicalions with the National
Patriotic Instructor should be sent to:

james G.D. Marley

Nalional Palriotic Instructor, SUVCW
141 Weld St.

West Roxbury, MA. 02132

(Tel: 617-325-7786)

SincerelyinF.C. & L.,
james G.D. Marley
National Patriotic Instructor

ENDORSEMENTS
The Maryland Department, SUVCW, at its 94th Annual en-
campmen! on May 2, 1981,. endorsed and will place in
nomination at the 100th National Encampment.

Brother Richard C. Schlenker
for the office of Senior Vice Commander-in-Chiel, 1981-1982.

ENDORSEMENTS

The Maryland-Delaware Department, Aux. 1o SUVCW, at its
87th Annual Encampment on May 2, 1981 endorsed and will
nominate
Sister Dorris W. Schlenkar
for the office of National President 1982-83

SPONSORSHIP
The Past Presidents of the Connecticut Departmeni voted at
their meelings in Sept. 1980 ta sponsor an endorsement for
Sister Ann Willeke
for the office of National Presidenl 1981-82
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DEPARTMENT
NEWS

Pennsylvania

Capt. Theodore Howell Camp No. 48, Northhampson, Penna
observed the 100th Anniversary of the SUVCW on Saturday, April 11th
with 22 of their 23 members present. The annual Ladies night dinner
was held at Trainers’ Restauranl in Lehighton with 53 present. 100% of
the Membership of Capt. Howell Camp has been members of the Sons
of Veterans Reserve for over a half Century with designation as M
Company, 2nd Battalion, Keystone Brigade. NMD, SVR. Caplain Clin-
lon H. Simmons, Company Commander with over 50 years dual
SUV/SVR membership, welcomed those atlending and introduced the
speaker of the evening, Brig. Gen. Chester S. Shriver, The Com-
manding Officer, SVR.

Geltysburg Camp No. 112 headed the Gettysburg combined Veterans
Council in planning and execution of the 114th Annual Memorial Day
parade and Services in the Soldiers National Cemetery. One thusand
public and Parochial school children joined Military, Veteran. Scouts
and Civil War re-activated (roops in the three Division Parade
preceeding the Services on Monday May 25th. Past Commanders-in-
Chiefs General Chester S. Shriver, SVR, served as Parade Marshall and
COL John H. Stark, SVR. Rel. placed the wreath [or the National
Organization, SUVCW as part of the Combined Veterans Ritual in the
National Cemetery.

Capt. E.M. Ruhl Camp No. 33, York headed the Grealer York, Pa.
Community Memarial Day Services on Salurday, May 30th, conducled
on the Veterans Memorial Field. Camp No. 33 is part of the York Coun-
ty Joint Velerans Council. Congressman William Goodling {R.Pa) of-
fered greelings. Brig. Gen. Chester S. Shriver delivered the Address.
SGT. Ivan E. Frantz, Jr., SVR, sounded Taps.

Gettysburg Camp No. 112, initialed six new members into the Camp
on Friday, June 5th. The initiation was conducted by Camp Com-
mander, Dr. Joseph H. Riley assisted by Sr. Camp Commander, William
Little, Sr. All members of the 11th Pennsylvania Vol. Inf.. they are
listed as follows:

David Swisher Quay L. Cullison  Harold L. Waddell
Donald W. Swisher KennethD. Pyles David M. Shindledecker

Anna M. Ross Camp No. 1 along with their auxiliary held a most im-
pressive memorial service al Independence Hall. The speaker used the
same speech that was given by Lincoln when he visited Philadelphia
and raised the flag al Independence Hall. Two TV stations covered this
ceremony which was followed by a dinner at their regular meeting hall.
A similar service was held following dinner in honor of the deceased
members of their own camp and auxiliary

Wisconsin

Memorial day was observed in the traditional manner throughout
Wisconsin. At Madison. Tom and Ellinore Johnson represented the
Sons and Auxiliary at services conducted at Union Resl and, for the
first time, at Confererale Rest, both siles are a part on Forest Hill
Cemetery. In downtown Milwaukee, Major Burton E. Kannenburg. was
the principal speaker and also taking part at this service was PDP
Louise Hernke. The Department Commander Gover Hufl was the
featured speaker at services conducled at the town of Summit
Cemelery near Oconomowoc. This ceremony also fealured the
ritualistic flag burning. This department in the months of April and May
presenled ils **U.S. Grant Award of Excellence™ in the form of a
bronze medallion ta Army ROTC cadets from Marquette University.
Milwaukee; University of Wisconsin-Madison: Universily of
Wisconsin-Milwaukee; and SL. John's Military Academy, Delafield.

Maryland Delaware

Department Encampment of the Sons and /\uxiliary_r was held in
Wilmington, Delaware on May 2-3 al which lime C-in-C Richard Wyman

and Nat'l President Lelia Turner made their official visit. They were
also pleased lo have National Personal Aide. Arleene lervolino and
P.N.P. Minnie Maderios as guests. Department Commander Robert
Townsend was re-elected and the Auxiliary chose as their president
Ethel Hann of Hagerslown, Md. The tradilional joint banquet was held
at which Marion Townsend served as toastmaster. Many of the
members have been traveling the last few weeks as visits were made lo
the Appomatiox Day program in Reading., Penna on April 4th, and to
the Jefferson Memorial services in Washingion D.C. on April 131lh; as
well as the many Memorial Day services attended throughout
Delaware, Maryland, Virginia and Washington D.C. Just before time of
printing the editor was happy lo receive nolice thal one of the newest
camps {U.S.S. Minitor Camp No. 1) has been very active. It makes us
most pleased to see that each one is doing his duty for our order.

Iowa

Department Encampment is being held on June 19 and 20th at which
lime several Nalional officers are expected lo be in atlendance. While
Elephant sales seem to be sweeping the slate as several of the aux-
iliaries seem to have them on their agenda. These money making funds
seem to be appearing in much of the department news. Keep up the
good work sisters and brothers as this is the stall of life next in line lo
the membership itself.

Indiana

Sadness has entered the camps and auxiliaries of the Indiana Deparl-
ment with the death of Margaret Horn Beasey of Lafayette on March
25, 1981. She has served as National Vice President and was a member
of Lela's Belles of the National Organization. She was one of three
charler members of Auxiliary 35 and was still active until the time of
her death. The sympathy of the department and the national organiza-
tion is being sent lo her family and friends.

Colorado—Wyoming

Depariment Encampment held on June 6. 1981 at which time William
F. Woolsey was re-elected Department Commander, and Charles C.
Sharrock was elected Secretary-Treasurer. Institution of a new camp
highlighted this Encampment with the new camp to be known as
Centennial Camp No. 100. They have eighteen members on their roster.
William Elswick is serving as commander of this new camp.

New Jersey

The 79th Annual Encampment of the New Jersey Department was
held at the Buckingham Inn in Avon. N.|. on June 1-6th. Several Na-
tional officers attended the Encampment at which time Thelma
Ramaglia was elected Department President of the Auxiliary. The sym-
pathy of the department is exlended lo Sister }ill and Brother Dane Spr-
ing on Lhe loss of their inlant son. He was the grandson of POP Florence
Spring and greal grandson of PDP Elizabeth Sharp.

Ohio

Ohio Department Encampment was once again leld in Alliance al
Mounlt Union College on June 26, 27, 28. On May 17. 1981, the 19th
Ohio SVR sponsored a memorial service honoring the 206 Confederate
who died while imprisoned al Johnson's Island. The island is located in
Lake Erie near Sandusky, Ohio. During the war, it housed more than
2,000 prisoners. Wreaths were placed on behalf of the Third Military
District SVR. the Daughlers of Union Veterans. the Sons ol the Con-
federacy, and the Daughters of Confederacy. The salute to the dead
was fired by a squad of both Union and Confederates. A history ol the

Continued on Page 6
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25th Anniversary— Lincoln Tomb Ceremony







